
Child, Girl and Woman Lakes Area Association Meeting
! ! ! !        June 16, 2015

The meeting was called to order by President Don Kruse.  Members present: Don 
Kruse, Cindy Hankey, Bob Hankey, Vic Rinke, Sue Meyer, Gary Meyer, Jim Limburg, 
Ted Sigtenhorst and Joyce Humphreys.

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.
Minutes of the May 21, 2015 meeting were approved as printed. M/S/P
Treasurers report was approved as printed.  M/S/P

Communication: None
Old Business: None

New Business:
! M/S/P to accept the resignation of Bob Hankey as Water Quality Chairperson.
! M/S/P to accept the appointment of Gary Meyer as Water Quality Chairperson. 

! Beads were purchased for the 4th of July Parade.  Volunteers are needed to walk    
in the Parade.

! Bob Hankey reported that the computer was taken to a tech, to be cleaned up 
and worked on.  Bill for service was $48.00.  The updating will allow for the Newsletter 
to be sent out.  The new logo is also available.

! Sue reported that some members would like to have less information printed in 
the directory and this will be looked into.  Cindy is not aware of what the programs will 
allow them to do.

Committee reports:
! Membership: Cindy handed out the results of the Questionnaire.  There were 44 
mailed out questioning reasons why membership was not renewed. 27 renewals were 
received. Discussion was held on the time of year renewal notices were mailed and if 1 
or 2 reminders were necessary for the renewals not received.

! Water Patrol: Ted reported that all is going well.  The boat will be ready for the 
4th of July Parade.  Schedule for July has been sent out.

! Fisheries: No Report
! AIS: Rich reported that the treatment of Christmas Lake down by the Cities, 
although no zebra mussels were found initially in the treated area by divers, subsequent 
dives outside of the treatment area turned up 10 zebra mussels, Additional dives will 
take place to determine if any further treatments are necessary and feasible.  However, 
the DNR is pleased that the treatments were effective in the containment zone and such 
an approach can be taken in the future.



! Watercraft inspections have begun at the County 5 launch ramp on Woman 
Lake.  Inspections began the first weekend in June and are also scheduled for this 
weekend (June 13-14).

! Road Signs: Don reported for Dave.  Jon and Dave were out and put up all the 
new signs.

! Water Quality: Bob reported that the First sample has been taken so the 
processing is off and running.

! Shoreline Naturalization: No report

! Conservation/Stewardship: Vic passed around the handouts that the ACCL will
be giving to the resorts with updated information concerning AIS.  He reported that there 
is long term monitoring of the water samples being done on other lakes.  Will discuss 
further.

! No other reports.

Next meeting will be July 15th (Wednesday) at 6:30 PM.

M/S/P to adjourn meeting.

Respectively submitted,

Joyce Humphreys, Secretary


